
From: Walker, Madison
To: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 6/18/2012 2:34:10 PM
Subject: NEED HELP!

KV -

I know we spoke about the Board of Nursing appointments a few weeks ago... I have not heard anything from the 
Medical Affairs committee or seen anything scheduled for the interim appointments to be confirmed. It's looking like 
they have no plans to confirm them.

As we've discussed, if the interim appointments are not confirmed by the time session is completely adjourned, the 
appointees are off the board and can no longer serve. Not confirming our appointments will put the board of Nursing 
at 3 members -  they will not be able to hold a meeting. The earliest they could meet is if we had new appointees 
confirmed in January.

This is one of the most active boards at LLR. Can you help me figure something out?

Thanks,
Madison

Madison Walker
Director of Boards and Commissions
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
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